
MISSISSIPPI CHOCTAWS DECLARED
NOT TRIBE IN COURT RULING

WASHINGTON, D.C. (AIPA)--The Missis-
sippi Band of Choctaw Indiana is not a
tribe, according to a Dec. 13, 1974,
Fifth Court of Appeals ruling by Judge
Jews P. Coleman. The ruling determined
that "the tribal character of Choctaw
Indians in Mississippi came to an end
when the United States ratified the
Treaty of Dancing Rabbit Creek in 1831,
and the Mississippi Choctaws did not be-
come a tribe and live on a reservation
as'a result of the Wheeler-Howard Act of
1934 and proclamation of the Department
of the Interior issued in 1944."

In its broadest sense, Coleman's 19-
page opinion questions the tribal status
of not only the Mississippi Choctaw, but
all tribes not recognized at the time of
the Wheeler-Howard or Indian Reorganiza-
tion Act. "it's a terrible opinion,"
said one BIA official, "it's not clearly
written or very well researched. It
could be implied that as many as 30
tribes could be affected by this ruling,
if it's allowed to stand, but it's dif-
ficult to say because it's not clear
what standards the court is using.

"There's no precedent for this rul-
ing, and it looks like the judge has a
little bad law there. The Indian Reor-
ganization Act gave the Secretary of the
Interior the authority to determine what
groups of Indians were a tribe and were
entitled to vote, and he could also set
aside lands for them. And he did so. He
made a determination that the Missis-
sippi Choctaw were, in fact, a tribe."

The Mississippi Choctaw Tribal Coun-
cil passed a resolution Dec. 17 to op-
pose the Fifth Circuit Court's decision,
and a motion for amendment of opinion
was filed Jan. 23 by the Justice Depart-
ment requesting removal of all language
regarding the legal etatus of the Missi-
ssippi Choctaw as a tribal entity.

The ruling originally arose from a
tax case, U.S. v. State Tax Commission 
of the State of Mississippi. et al, in-
volving the Chata Development Company.
The state claimed that Chata was a pri-
vate 'company, separate from the Choctaw
Tribe, despite the fact that all Chata
directors were tribal members. The state
Charged the corporation $19,161 in back
taxes for a construction contract given
to the company by the Tribal Council and
the Choctaw Housing Authority. __

"On May 18, 1972, the United States
rode into the fray," read Judge
Coleman's opinion. "It brought suit on
behalf of the Mississippi Band to enjoin
the Tax Commission from assessing, col-
lecting, and attempting to collect sales
taxes from the Development Company and
the Authority... .The United States Dis-
trict Court for the Southern District of
Mississippi, at Jackson, William Harold
Cox, Jr., entered judgment granting a
permanent injunction, and the Commission
and the sheriff of Neshoba County
appealed....

"Appellant State Tax Commission ar-
gues that the United States had not law-
ful authority to bring this action, that
the District Court lacked jurisdiction
of the parties and the subject matter,
and that if a controversy existed it was
for the state administrative and judi-
cial determination, rather than feder-
al....

"In these circumstances, applying
Mississippi law, we held that Chata was
an entity separate and distinct from the
Mississippi Band of Choctaw Indians, the
group named as the beneficiary of the
exemption in Mississippi Sales Tax sta-

tutes. The United States was attempting
to lend its name to a suit on behalf of
a private corporation and was not the
real party in interest....

"Deciding the case before us, and
purely in a jurisdictional context, we
must reject the assertions of the United
States that 'The Mississippi Band of
Choctaw Indiana is an Indian tribe' and
'The Tribe (is) situated on the Missis-
sippi Band of Choctaw Tmitars Reserva-

tion and in Indian Country in Mississip-
pi over which the United States has ex-
clusive jurisdiction... .The judgment of
the District Comet is reversed, and re-
manded with directions to dismiss the

complaint....

Submitted by tho Justice Department,
the Jan. 23 motion to amend opinion
reads, in part, "The portion of the op-
inion headed 'The Status of Choctaw Ind-
ians in the State of Mississippi' need
not have been rendered to reach the de-
cision made and affects not only the
Mississippi Band of Choctaws, but also
many other tribes which have been organ-
ized under the Indian Reorganization Act
of June 18, 1932... .The status of those
tribes, and the authority of the Federal
Government and the tribes themselves to
assert both civil and criminal jurisdic-

tion over their reservations, have been
put in doubt by the portion of the

Court's opinion referred to above. More-
over, that section of the opinion is
clearly erroneous in several respects:

"1. The existence and recognition of
Indian tribes is a matter for Congress
and the Secretary of the Interior, who
has been delegated that authority, and
is not reviewable by the courts, any
more than a determination to recognize
the er.istence of a foreign government
would be subject to judicial review....
"2. The Court erroneously focused on
only a portion of the IRA and ignored
the import of two other relevant sta-
tutes: (a) Act of May 25, 1918, 40
Stat. 573, which provided authority for
the United States to purchase land for
the we and benefit of Choctaw Indians
in Mississippi; and (b) Act of June 21,
1939, 53 Stat. 851, which declared title
to such lands to be in the United States
in trust for the Mississippi Choctaws.

"Finally, Section 7 of the IRA, 25
U.S.C. sec. 467, authorized the Secre-
tary to proclaim lands purchased for the
Mississippi Choctaws to be a reserva-
tion, which he did in 1944. These sta-
tutes, when construed with the 1944 pro-
clamation by the Secretary and his rec-
ognition of the Tribe through approval
of its constitution (together with the
Department of the Interior's administra-
tion of prove= benefiting the Missis-
sippi Choctaws), demonstrate that both
Congress and the Executive have excer-
cised their authoority recognizing the
existence of the Tribe and the reserva-
tion. It was thus improper for the Court
to inquire further into the matter.
"3. ...The Court's analysis of the IRA
is erroneous. Its conclusion focused on
that Act's definition of the term 'Ind-
ian' as including 'persons of Indian de-
scent who are members of any recognized
Indian tribe now under Federal jurisdic-
tion, and all persons who are descend-
ants of such members who were, on June
1, 1934, residing within the present
boundaries of any Indian reservation'...
The Court completely ignored the re-
mainder of that definition, which states
that the term 'Indian' 'shall further
include all other persons of one-half or
more Indian blood.' This provision com-
pletely undermines the basis for the
Court's conclusion that the status of
the Band had to be established as of
June 1, 1934.

"Insofar as the Court may have relied
on an absence of sufficient evidence of
recognition between the 1830 Treaty and
the IRA of 1934, we suggest that the re-
cord is replete with such evidence, al-
though the issue as such was not before
the district court."#

"I was just cleaning my bow and arrow."

INDIAN REGIONAL
BASKETBALL TOURNEY

DATES SET
SEATTLE, WASHINGTON - The National

Indian Activities Association (NIAA)
would like to extend an invitation to

the people of the State of Montana to

join with us in the first all Indian

Basketball Regional Championship. This

annual event will take place at Eastern

Montana State College, Billings, Aontana

on March 20, 21 and 22, 1975.

The top two teams that place at this

All Indian classic will advance to the
National Basketball Championships at
Bismarck, North Dakota on April 9, 10,

11 and 12.
Co-host for this years Regional Cham-

pionship will be the Wamb-Di Indian Club

of Eastern Montana State College, They
have sent flyers out to all sever reser-
vations to have a young Indian lady rep-

resent their reservation as queen of
this all Indian classic. She will travel
on to the National Championship a'. Bis-
marck to help represent Montana and all
Indian people of this big sky country.

People and organizations who have
contributed towards the success of this
event so far are:

Bi-Centennial Commission of Montana
Eastern Montana State College's Ath-
letic Director, Dr. Frank Spekalske
Merle Lucas, Coordinator of Indian
Affairs, State of Montana
Wamb-Di Indian Club of Eastern, as-
sisted by Terry Wilson
Anyone wishing further information,

contact John Fletcher, Regional Coordi-
nator (NIAA) at (206) 682-2585 Seattle,
Washington. For information concerning
the tickets and queen contest, call Dr.

Terry Wilson (406) 657-2182 Billings,
Montana.

The NIAA is a non-profit organization
which has their National Headquarters in
Seattle, Washington. This all native or-
ganization was organized to combat a-
gainst the many severe and devastating
plagues within the Indian population
through, yet, a different tactic. One
that strangely enough has not been uti-
lized before: Athletics.

The NIAA sees that the athlete's dis-
cipline over his physical and mental
state is an impregnable fortress against
the ruin of alcohol, drugs and delin-
quency. We feel it is crucial to the de- BEgocRE
velopment of leadership, good health and
personal growth.

NIAA is committed to bring national
recognition and stature to Indian people
throughout the country through a medium
they had once been respected for: physi-
cal prowess. NIAA also believes that
sports activities are a means of elimi-
nating social problems before they arise
as well as assisting youth and adults
with physical educational problems.

John Fletcher
Region 1 Coordinator
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BOOKLET ANSWERS
QUESTIONS ABOUT INDIANS
WASHINGTON, D.C. - Answers to 101

commonly asked questions about American
Indians are provided in a newly publish-
ed booklet prepared by the Bureau of In-
dian Affairs.

In 60 illustrared pages, the booklet
deals with questions about the legal
status of Indians, reservations, relig-
ious ceremonials, languages, tribal gov-
ernments, the Bureau of Indian Affairs
and a variety of other topics,

The booklet also contains information
about sources for additional information
about Indians, brief bibliographies for
both adults and children and a listing
of museums with Indian collections.

"As an introduction to the Indian
world for students and the general pub-
lic," Commissioner of Indian Affairs
Morris Thompson said, "the booklet is
valuable. It provides concise accurate
information,"

The title of the booklet is The
American Indians, with a subtitle, Ans-
wers to 101 Questions. It is for sale by
the Superintendent of Documents, U.S.
Government Printing Office, Washington,
D.C. '20402. The price is $1.25 and the
stock number, which should be used in
ordering is 2402-00040.#

COAL REGULATIONS
EXTENDED

WASHINGTON, D.C. - The Department of
extended until March 18 the period for
public comment on proposed revisions of
regulations governing mining operations
under coal leases on Federal and Indian
lands.

Notice of the extension will be pub-
lished in the Federal Register this
week.

The revised regulations would require
the reclamation of surface mined coal
land to an extent equal to the standards
recommended by the Administration for
inclusion into Federal legislation on
surface or strip mining.

After March 18 the Interior Depart-
ment will review public comments for 20
days before taking further action. Full
compliance by coal operators would be
mandatory six months after regulations
become effective.#

Your baby needs your love before he
is born. Your baby is an individual, a
human being who is depending on you to
meet his needs. If you don't provide a
good home for him before he is born no
one else can do it for him.

In recent years we have learned that
apparently harmless pills and medica-
tions can seriously injure the unborn
child. You Should not take any pill,
capsule, powder, or liquid medicine un-
less your doctor has prescribed it for
you. Drinking of beer, wine, and other
alcoholic beverages during a pregnancy
can cause permanent brain damage in the
baby. Alcohol can also interfere with
the child's growth resulting in both
physical and mental retardation.

Your baby can only build his body
from what you eat. What is best for you
is best for him. By eating the right
food you can give him the material he
needs to build a strong body.

You can love your baby before he is
born by eating the right foods and by
keeping away from all 4cohol and any
medicine or home remedies not ordered by
your physician. Your reward can be a
strong, healthy baby, one you can be
proud of for years to come.

Joe, the other nurse

rains nuns
Lillian Ogle, Poplar, has parted with

a recipe for mAleirg hominy that :she
guarantees will be better than the store
bought variety. She said her mother
Florence Shields, used to make it that
way.

Ingredients: Dry corn
Cottonwood ashes
Water

Place the cotton ashes in a sack and
boil with the corn. The ashes shouldn't
have cottonwood bark in them. Boil the
ashes and corn until the corn pops or
splits. Remove the ashes and drain the
corn. Clean the corn thoroughly and add
to any kind of soup you want. After the
soups done, dig in.#


